MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 22 MAY 2006 AT 7.00 PM


In the Chair:
Councillor O McMullan

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, W J Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 


Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive


Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer

Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager
Ms J McMath, Senior Planning Officer

Mr S Martin, Environmental Health Officer
Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer
Ms C Black, Clerical Officer
06/11:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McAllister.

Chairman’s Business

Minute’s silence for Michael McIlveen

Councillor McMullan referred to the tragic death of Michael McIlveen and proposed 


that Council hold a minute’s silence in his memory.  He stated that he hoped that this was the last that would be seen of this kind of thing.


All Councillors wished to be associated with these comments.


Councillor Harding stated that this was a problem not only in Northern Ireland but also in Great Britain.  She stated that she wished to encourage support for the current knife amnesty.

In reply, Councillor McMullan stated that this was a separate issue and that Council had already agreed to support the NIO knife amnesty.


A minutes silence was observed.


Microtrade Conference

After discussion,

Councillor McShane proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McKeegan and resolved,

“That Cllr McMullan be nominated to attend the Microtrade conference which was held in Dublin on 6th April at the City West Hotel.”
Nenagh Visit
After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,


“That Cllr McShane be nominated to attend the visit to Nenagh.”
Festivals


Councillor McMullan stated that he wished to congratulate all those involved in the organisation of the festivals which had taken place.  He informed members that the Four Swans and 81 Committees had brought a lot of people into Ballycastle and that the festivities were a credit to them both.  He offered his congratulations.


Councillor Blaney stated that this had highlighted the lack of accommodation available in the area and pointed out that the Planning Service should take this into consideration.  He informed members that this was also evident over every North West weekend.  He stated that the town had also recently lost accommodation for example the Hillsea Hotel.


Councillor McCambridge supported these remarks.
06/11:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 24th APRIL 2006
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 24th April 2006, having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 24th April 2006 be adopted.”

06/11:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

Glens Vintage Club

In relation to the application for the registration of a society received from Glens Vintage Club, Councillor O Black asked that it be noted that she had thanked the PSNI and CDBCO for rushing this application through.


Disposal of Bushmills Library

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that information was being gathered regarding this issue and that it was hoped to write to request permission to buy this building later in the week.


Harbour Fees, Ballintoy

In reply to Councillor McShane, the Clerk stated that additional information had been requested by the Department on this matter last week.  He informed members that this had been supplied and that the matter was still with the Department of Regional Development.

Timing of Council meetings

Councillor M Black stated that she wished to place on the agenda that the timing of Council meetings be moved back to the original arrangement.

Councillor O Black agreed with these comments.  Councillor Graham stated that the morning meeting did not suit him either.


In reply the Clerk stated that the savings had been built into the rates estimates.


Councillor McMullan informed members that this had been considered in the rates estimates and also that Council had agreed to the change.
06/11:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor McMullan welcomed Ms McMath from the Planning Service to the meeting.

E/2005/0328/F  Mr McCaw, 22 Glenstaughey Road, Ballycastle, Co Antrim, BT54 6NE.  Location, land adjacent to 243 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed extension to dwelling. (Re-advertisement – amended proposals)
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0365/F  Mr J Sweeney, 18 Warren Park, Waterfoot, Ballymena, BT44 0RL.  Location, 18 Warren Park, Waterfoot.  Proposed erection of a 4ft solid fence in front of dwelling (amended drawings received 30th January 2006)

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Ms McMath stated that this was a fence.  A wooden gate with PVC Panels.

Councillor McMullan enquired if this was in keeping with the avenue.

In reply Ms McMath informed members that there were various finishes in the avenue but stated that if timber was the preferred option that the applicant would consider other options.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0431/F  Ms Logan, c/o GM Design Associates Ltd, 22 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB.  Location, lands at Stroan Road, Armoy.  Proposed new holiday cottage incorporating footprint of existing.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to the Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – premature.  Contrary to TOU3 - exceptional benefit to the Tourist industry was not demonstrated and unsatisfactory width of public road to facilitate additional traffic.

Councillor McMullan stated that there was nothing which could be done with this application as it was contrary to the Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan.
E/2005/0543/O  Dr McSparran, 47 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun, BT44 0NS.  Location, land adjoining No. 47 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun.  Proposed site for single storey domestic dwelling.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to no case of need within an ANOB and surburban sprawl.

Councillor McDonnell stated that he did not agree with the reasons for refusal.  He informed members that he did not see how this could be classed as surburban sprawl as it was situated in the corner of a field and would not be seen.  He also stated that the case of need was to accommodate nurses from a nearby nursing home owned by the applicant.
Councillor McCambridge supported these comments.

Councillor McDonnell requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0567/O  Mr Riddell, 56 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Location, land approximately 30m SW of 3 Seneril Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling and domestic garage.
E/2005/0573/F  Mr Patrick, 35 Portrush Road, Ballymoney.  Location, 60m NW of 61 Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed new dwelling and garage.

E/2005/0574/F  Mr M Smyth, 104 Hillside Road, Armoy.  Location, 240m N of 104A Hillside Road, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Proposed application for cottage style dwelling.

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0591/F  Mr D McAllister & Sons, 16 Mill Street, Cushendall.  Location, land approximately 100m NE of 92 Tromra Road, Cushendall.  Proposed relocation of existing Cushendall Market Yard for the sale of livestock.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to site specific need not demonstrated, contrary to Draft PPS4 – policies IBD6 & IBD13 and paragraph 43 of PPS4.  Contrary to policies SP6/DES6/HOU8 resulting in a detrimental change to the rural character due to build up, unacceptable visual impact on AONB, potential flooding, unacceptable access arrangements, detrimental visual impact on residential amenity, lack of integration and undue prominence.
Councillor O Black stated that a site meeting should be held in this case with Roads Service in attendance.  She referred to the reason for refusal of detrimental visual impact and stated that at present this was situated in the middle of Cushendall village.  She informed members that this created traffic problems and that there were seven letters of support to move this facility.  She stated that the countryside was the place that this should be situated.

Councillor Graham agreed with these comments.  He asked that the Planners reconsider this application and look more sympathetically at taking the market out of the village.  He informed members that the people of Cushendall did not want it on their doorsteps and stated that it was not in a convenient location for farmers or members of the public either.
Councillor McDonnell stated that it was essential that this market be removed from the village.  He informed members that the local sergeant had written a letter in support of relocation. He suggested that any problems could be overcome and stated that a site meeting should be held at the proposed new site.

Councillor McCambridge stated that in the last ten years permission had been given for the market in Ballycastle to be relocated to a green field site.

Councillors M Black, Harding and McIlroy agreed with issues raised by members.

Councillor McMullan stated that in the exceptional circumstances a site meeting should be permitted.

In reply, Ms McMath suggested that Council write to the Divisional Planning Manager to request a site meeting and if this was not forthcoming an office meeting would be facilitated.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0013/F  Mr Lagan, 22 Plantation Road, Claudy.  Location, 92 Straid Road, Ballinlea, Lower Ballycastle.  Proposed, replacement 1.5 storey dwelling with detached garage and landscaping.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to unacceptable scale/design, lack of integration in the countryside due to lack of sufficient boundaries and undue prominence.

Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.  She stated that she would contact the applicants.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0033/F  Mrs J Fenton, c/o Bell Architects, 76 Main Street, Ballymoney.  Location, re-development at rear of 37 Ann Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed re-development of rear yard for commercial use and storage.

E/2006/0034/O  Mr Gray, 182 Templepatrick Road, Doagh, Ballyclare, BT39 0RA.  Location, 15 Carnlelis Road, Prolusk, Bushmills.  Proposed renewal of site for dwelling and garage.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2006/0041/O  Mr J Stewart-Moore, c/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY.  Location, 180m E of 86 Castlecat Road, Ballymoney.  Proposed two replacement dwellings.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to HOU8 – multiple housing, no structures on site that meet replacement criteria, build up, inadequate sight lines where the proposed access joins Castlecat Road and restricted width of the existing access which would be unsatisfactory for increased use.

Councillor McConaghy requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0052/O  Mr C McVicker, c/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY.  Location, approximately 65m N of 124 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Proposed site for new dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the road width being unsatisfactory to facilitate additional traffic.
Councillor McConaghy requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

Councillor McCambridge stated that this was the second occasion at this meeting where road width had been used as a reason for refusal.

In reply, Ms McMath stated that this information was provided by Roads Service and that a possible solution was the provision of lay bys.

E/2006/0057/F  Delargy, 93 Ballyemon Road, Cushendall, BT44 0SN.  Location, 93 Ballyemon Road, Cushendall.  Proposed, 1.5 storey and basement (lower ground floor) dwelling.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, lack of integration in the countryside, undue prominence, build up and unsatisfactory access arrangements.

Councillor McMullan requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0058/O  Mr J Hanna, 225 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Location, at the rear of 225 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to failure to provide adequate sight lines where the proposed access joins Moycraig Road.
Councillor Blaney asked that this application be deferred for one month to allow the applicant to attempt to overcome the roads issue.
This was agreed.

E/2006/0062/O  Mrs Morrison & McCurdy, 25 Kilraughts Road, Ballymoney.  Location, land adjacent to 225 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Proposed site for detached dwelling and domestic garage (site 2).

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, undue prominence, ribbon development and build up.

Councillor O Black asked that this application be deferred for one month.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0063/O  Mr A Jennions, c/o Warwick Architects, 892 Antrim Road, Templepatrick, BT39 0AH.  Location, site to the rear of 268 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed erection of 268 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to the Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – premature.  No case of need and build up.

Councillor Harding enquired if the applicant would be informed of the right to withdraw.

In reply, Ms McMath stated that the Council could inform the applicant.

Councillor Harding stated that she would inform the applicant.

Ms McMath stated that she would allow the applicant two weeks to withdraw or appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0064/O  Mr McConaghy, 6 Craigalappin Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 400m SW of 36 Lagavara Road.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, undue prominence and lack of passing bays.

Councillor McConaghy requested that an office meeting be held to discuss the reasons for refusal, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0065/F  CH&SST, 8e Coleraine Road, Ballymoney, BT53 6BP.  Location, Dalriada Hospital, Coleraine Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed extensions to ground and first floors of the health centre.
E/2006/0067/O  Braidlea Property Ltd, 90 Bernice Road, Templepatrick.  Location, approx 70m N of 139 Ballinlea Road, Stranocum.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.

E/2006/0068/O  Braidlea Property Ltd, 90 Bernice Road, Templepatrick.  Location, approx 60m W of 139 Ballinlea Road, Stranocum.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.

E/2006/0069/F  Mrs C Gillan, c/o Hunter Associates, 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY.  Location, 63 Ann Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed extension to shop.

E/2006/0077/F  Mr & Mrs McAuley, 19 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle, Co Antrim, BT54 6AG.  Location, 19 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed rear extension and detached garage.

E/2006/0080/F  Mr McKillop, 85 Ballyemon Road, Cushendall.  Location, 85 Ballyemon Road, Cushendall.  Proposed poultry house.

E/2006/0084/F  Mr D McVicker, 39 Moycraig Road, Bushmills, BT57 8TB.  Location, adjacent to 39 Moycraig Road, Bushmills.  Proposed new farm building.

E/2006/0089/RM  Mr Donnelly, c/o Diamond Design Studio, 2D The Diamond, Ballycastle, BT54 6AW.  Location, 3 Ballinlea Road, Ballintoy.  Proposed replacement dwelling.

E/2006/0099/F  McTaggart, 32 Dalriada Gardens, Ballycastle, BT54 6OZ.  Location, 32 Dalriada Gardens, Ballycastle.  Proposed rear extension.
E/2006/0101/F  Mr & Mrs Kane, 25 Carn Duff Park, Ballycastle, BT54 6LN.  Location, 25 Carn Duff Park, Ballycastle.  Proposed single storey kitchen and bathroom extension to dwelling and retrospective approval for gable reception room.

E/2006/0102/F  Mr J McNeill, 159 Torr Road, Cushendun.  Location, 135 Glendun Road, Cushendun.  Proposed erection of replacement dwelling and domestic garage.

E/2006/0103/F  Mr J McCartney, c/o Bells of Cappagh, 191 Coleraine Road, Portstewart, BT55 7PL.  Location, 39 Strand Cottages, Ballycastle.  Proposed sun-lounge.

E/2006/0101/F  Mr & Mrs P McKiernan, 33 Everglades, Ballycastle, BT54 6BE.  Location, 33 Everglades, Ballycastle.  Proposed roof space conversion.
E/2006/0126/F  Mr P J McGuckian, c/o Planning and Design, 93 Mageramore Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6JG.  Location, No 30 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed rear extension with attic bedroom over
.
E/2006/0130/F  Ms S Bennett, 38 Huey Crescent, Bushmills.  Location, 38 Huey Crescent, Bushmills.  Proposed single storey gable extension for kitchen facility.

E/2006/0139/F  Mr D McIntyre, 115 Straid Road, Bushmills.  Location, 115 Straid Road, Bushmills.  Proposed new sun room to gable.

E/2006/0140/F  Mr J McGowan, 102 Ballinlea Road, Armoy.  Location, 257 Whitepark Road, Lisnagunogue, Bushmills.  Proposed roof garden/terrace on existing garage flat roof.

There were no objections to the above seventeen applications, they were recommended for approval.

Applications Deferred from Previous Meeting
E/2003/0513/O  Mr & Mrs G Scally, 185B Torr Road, Cushendun, BT44 0PU.  Location, adjacent to 185C & D Torr Road, Cushendun.  Proposed building of two semi-detached cottages for renting to tourists.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

Councillor McCambridge stated that the applicants were hoping to get funding secured and informed members that they had a deadline of three weeks.  She enquired how long this application would now be with the legal department for the purposes of the Article 40.

In reply Ms McMath stated that the last year had been spent trying to sort out legal issues in respect of this application.  She informed members that the application had to go to land registry after the Article 40 and stated that she hoped that this would be completed by the end of this week.

Councillor McCambridge stated that it was important that this was completed as quickly as possible.

Councillor O Black agreed with these comments and stated that the applicant really needed this to be done by Wednesday of this week.

In reply Ms McMath stated that she would not this on the application and informed members that once this was completed the applicant would be able to collect it.

E/2004/0567/O  Mr D McAlister, 21 Cushendall Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6QR.  Location, 40m NW of 38 Dunamallaght Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for retirement and farm dwelling and garage.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration/prominence, urban sprawl and unacceptable visual impact of proposed access.

Councillor Harding stated that she had been unable to speak to the applicant and asked that this application be held for two weeks to withdraw or appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0197/O  Miss Williams, 19 Craigalappan Road, Bushmills, BT57 8XY.  Location, adjacent to 19 and 21 Craigalappan Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor McMullan asked that this application be held for two weeks to withdraw or appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0210/O  Mr J McAffee, 54 Toberkeigh Road, Bushmills.  Location, opposite No. 33 Isle Road, Bushmills.  Proposed replacement dwelling for No 34 Isle Road, Bushmills.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to HOU13, lack of integration, unsatisfactory access arrangements, contrary to the Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on DNAP designations, erosion of rural character and detrimental to visual amenity.
Councillor Graham asked that this application be held for two weeks to withdraw or appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0259/O  Mr McDonnell, 50 Middlepark Road, Cushendall.  Location, Gaults Road, Cushendall (40m NW of no 60 Gaults Road)  Proposed site for one single storey dwelling.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to no case of need, impact of access/lack of integration and no access arrangements.  
Councillor McMullan informed members that the applicant was going to appeal.

This was agreed.

E/2005/0316/F  Mr & Mrs L&M Donnelly, Portcampley, 8 Harbour Road, Ballintoy, BT54 6NA.  Location, Portcampley, 8 Harbour Road, Ballintoy.  Proposed extension to existing guest house to provide additional dining area and new cooking and toilet facilities.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to unacceptable use within AONB and inappropriate scale of extension for existing use of building.

Councillor McShane asked that this application be held for two weeks to withdraw or appeal.
This was agreed.

E/2005/0540/O  Mr Finch, The Homes, Urbal Road, Cookstown.  Location, approximately 100m N of 11 Coolkeeran Road, Alcrossagh, Ballymoney.  Proposed, dwelling house and associated development.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, undue prominence, build up and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McCambridge asked that this application be held for two weeks to withdraw or appeal.

This was agreed.

Councillor McMullan stated that applicants were still not being informed of the possibility to view plans at Sheskburn House.  He enquired if the planning office could let applicants know of this facility through their notification papers.
In reply, Ms McMath stated that she would look into the possibility of amending the standard letter to include this information.
The Clerk drew Council’s attention to an Environmental Impact statement regarding Clare Road, Ballycastle.  He stated that comments were invited from members by 16th June to the Planning Service.
06/11:05
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT


The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Application for Occasional Entertainments Licence
The CDBCO stated that an application for an Occasional Entertainments Licence had been received from;

Kilraughts Young Farmers Club

c/o Miss J Lyle

38 Topp Road

Ballymoney

Cushendall Sailing and Boating Club

c/o Mr W O’Hagan

35 Coast Road

Cushendun

After discussion, it was agreed that the application for an Occasional Entertainments Licence for Kilraughts Young Farmers Club would be approved and that the application for Cushendall Sailing and Boating Club would be approved subject to PSNI.
Requests for Dual Nameplates


The CDBCO stated that in view of Council’s decision at the last meeting regarding dual nameplates, guidance was now sought as whether to proceed with the survey for Kilns Road, Mill Street and Broombeg View, Ballycastle.  He stated that it would also be proposed to proceed with the Irish Language translation requests for Cloghs Road, Cushendall and Fairhead Road, Ballycastle.
Councillor McDonnell left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Harding stated that she had been receiving complaints that Council had decided to go ahead with this policy.

Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

Councillor McCambridge stated that the strain of erection of these signs would be felt on the budget.

Councillor McDonnell returned to the meeting.

Councillor McMullan stated that there was no strain on the budget at present and asked that members wait to for the budget report from the TSM at the next meeting.

Councillor McIlroy stated that when the budget had been considered for provision and maintenance of signage, dual signage had not been considered.  He informed members that Council could not afford this and that it should be stopped.

Councillor McCambridge left the meeting at this point.

It was agreed that Agenda item 16 would be taken at this point.

Ulster Scots Signs in the Bushmills area
Councillor Hartin stated that under this policy a proposal was being considered that all signs in the Bushmills area be changed to include Ulster Scots.

Councillor McMullan stated that this would contradict the calls for the policy to be stopped due to budgetary constraints.

In reply, Councillor Hartin stated that this was what the rate payers of the area had requested.

Councillor McMullan stated that there was a process to be followed.

The CDBCO confirmed this and stated that a written request would be required and that any applications would then be processed under the policy.

Councillor McIlroy stated that the point being made was that Moyle District Council could not afford equality for all areas in Moyle.

Councillor Blaney stated that if all of the signs in Bushmills were changed, all of the old Irish names would disappear.  He informed members that good sense should prevail in this situation.
In reply to Councillor Harding, Councillor McMullan stated that this was not a new initiative and pointed out that there had been dual signage before.  He informed members that this was not an intimadatory policy and pointed out that representatives of local Ulster Scots had been invited to Council on two occasions and had yet to reply.
Councillor O Black stated that the policy was for all languages not just Irish.  She suggested that members wait for the report from the TSM before discussing this matter further as the same issues were being discussed over and over.

Councillor Graham stated that the decision taken on this policy previously had not been a unanimous one.  He informed members that the full Council should have been present for this decision. 
In reply Councillor McMullan stated that the full council were not present for every decision made.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he was opposed to this policy due to budgetary constraints and informed members that no money had been laid aside for dual signage.

After discussion, 


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,


“That this policy be aborted due to budgetary constraints.”

After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed an amendment,

Seconded by Councillor McMullan, 
“That this decision wait until the next Council meeting when the TSM would deliver his report on the matter.”
On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment Councillors M Black, O Black, McCambridge, McKeegan, McShane, Newcombe and McMullan voted in favour of and Councillors Blaney, Harding, Hartin, Graham, McConaghy, McDonnell and McIlroy voted against the amendment.

Councillor McMullan used his casting vote in favour of the amendment which was carried.

Dangerous Structures: Public Health Act (NI) 1878 - 1967

The CDBCO stated that a Notice was served on the owner of property at 8-10 North Street, Ballycastle which was deemed to be in a very dangerous condition following demolition work and the imminent risk it presented to the public using the footpath and roadway.  He informed members that temporary measures had now been provided to stabilise the structure until construction work was carried out.

The CDBCO stated that a Notice was serviced on the owner of property at 1 Clare Street, Ballycastle following a complaint from a member of the public regarding the dangerous condition of these premises and the risk presented to the public using the footpath and roadway.  He stated that remedial work had now commenced to render the building safe.
Councillor McCambridge stated that she was amazed that this wall had been allowed to stay as it was in such a dangerous condition.

The CDBCO stated that the Planners had been consulted and that they had insisted that the wall remain.

In reply to Councillor Blaney, the CDBCO confirmed that a member of the public had reported the property at Clare Street.


After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,




“That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted.”

06/11:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT’S REPORT


The Environmental Health Department’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Dog Attacks

In reply to Councillor Graham’s enquiry about dog attacks on sheep at Lagavara, Mr Martin stated that as a result of complaints and further to investigation regarding alleged attacks, legal advice was sought and a dog was seized. He informed members that Court proceedings were pending.
Extension of Eat Safe Award Scheme

Mr Martin stated that the Eat Safe award had been in operation in Northern Ireland since June 2003 and had been extended to Scotland.  He informed members that it was administered by local council Environmental Health Services (EHS) in conjunction with the Food Standards Agency in both Scotland and Northern Ireland.

He stated that the main aim of the scheme was to provide an incentive to caterers to strive for food hygiene and food safety management standards beyond those required by law and  that it would also help consumers make informed choices about where to eat out by providing a recognisable 'sign' of excellence in standards of food hygiene.

Mr Martin stated that eligible establishments were assessed for the award as part of scheduled food hygiene inspections carried out by EHS and the issuing and control of the Eat Safe award certificates was handled by local authorities.

He informed members that a multi-sectoral stakeholder group, known as the Eat Safe Award Implementation Group, advised and assisted in the management and ongoing development of the scheme.  This group consisted of Environmental Health, catering and consumer representatives from both Northern Ireland and Scotland.

Mr Marin stated that in Northern Ireland the award was limited to catering operations to which the public had access, including hotels, restaurants, cafes, pubs serving food, takeaways, coffee shops, in-store restaurants, most hospital canteens, some workplace restaurants (with public access) and catering college restaurants.  He informed members that the criteria in Scotland was changed in February 2006 to include all catering establishments and pointed out that FSANI now wished to bring the scope of the Eat Safe award scheme in Northern Ireland back into line with that in Scotland.

He informed members that FSANI were proposing therefore that with immediate effect, all catering operations in Northern Ireland, irrespective of whether members of the public have access to them or not, should now be included within the scope of the scheme and be eligible to receive the award if they meet the criteria.

He pointed out that Northern Ireland Members were to indicate their agreement, and that of the interests they represent as members of the Implementation Group, to this proposed extension of the scope of the scheme in Northern Ireland.  
After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,

“That Council would support the extension of the scheme to acknowledge and endorse good hygiene practice in the Moyle District Council area.”
The Anti-Social Behaviour (NI) Order 2004

Mr Martin stated that the Anti-social Behaviour (NI) Order 2004 came into effect on 25th August 2004, making anti-social behaviour orders (ASBOs) available to prevent behaviour which causes or is likely to cause harassment, alarm or distress to others.

He informed members that the purpose of an ASBO was to protect the public from the behaviour of individuals whose anti-social activities disrupt the lives of the wider community. He pointed out that it prohibited a named individual from continuing specified anti-social acts, and would last for a minimum of 2 years. He stated that although an ASBO was not a criminal conviction, a breach of the order was a criminal offence. 

Mr Martin stated that in Northern Ireland the PSNI, the Northern Ireland Housing Executive or a District Council may apply to the Magistrates’ Court for an anti-social behaviour order (ASBO) to be made in respect of anyone aged 10 or over. He informed members that these authorities were required to consult with each other before making an application for an ASBO to ensure that, among other things, there was no conflicting dual action, that an ASBO was appropriate, and to determine which agency would take the lead in a particular case. 
Mr Martin stated that a meeting of officers from the PSNI, NIHE, and Moyle District Council took place this month and regular meetings of the different organisations were intended to facilitate this matter. 
Councillor McMullan stated that he was not sure if ASBOs were the answer to anti-social behaviour.  He informed members that when a banning order was issued to prevent access to a certain area this would lead to another area effectively taking on this problem.

Councillor Blaney stated that he would be very surprised if an ASBO banned an individual from an entire Council area.

In reply, Councillor McMullan stated that this could be the case in a marginal area.  He pointed out that there could be re-housing into another Council area.
Councillor M Black stated that the NIHE, PSNI and Council would all work together against anti-social behaviour.  She informed members that objections to a person living somewhere could not be based on their past actions.  She pointed out that this issue had been discussed at length by the DPP and that it was a long and complicated procedure.

Councillor McMullan stated that nineteen sex offenders had been moved into the Ballycastle in the last few years and that the identity of these individuals was being protected.

Councillor McIlroy referred to a letter received from Mr Turkington which had been circulated.  He stated that this gentleman had witnessed anti-social behaviour at the sea-front in Ballycastle and that no-one was available on site to deal with this situation.

Councillor M Black stated that this had been reported to the PSNI by Council.

Councillor McCambridge stated that Human Rights had to be respected also and stated that no one knew what was going on behind closed doors in any house.
Councillor McMullan stated that this was what Megan’s Law was designed for, to protect children.

Councillor O Black stated that this was nothing to do with ASBOs.

Councillor McMullan suggested that the meeting move on.

Emergency Planning
Mr Martin stated that a paper setting out the background to a district council’s role in relation to emergency planning was attached for member’s attention at appendix one of the report.
After discussion, 

Councillor McMullan proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That in relation to emergency planning, Council resolve to adopt the powers contained in Article 29 of the Local Government (Northern Ireland) Order 2005 and under Section 47A of the Local Government Act 1972 delegates responsibility for the discharge of the function to the Chief Executive.”
   After discussion,


Councillor Newcombe proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health Department’s Report be adopted.”


Dumping at Dundarave
Councillor McConaghy enquired if there had been any developments with reference to the dumping at Dundarave.
Mr Martin stated that Council did not own the fence nor the land in question.  He informed members that the department had spoken to the land owner and had been assured that measures would be taken to clear up and repair the fencing.  He stated that they had been unable to identify the people responsible for the dumping.

Councillor McConaghy stated that Council had provided the football pitch and erected fencing which was 5 to 6 feet high. He pointed out that the fencing had been tramped down in the retrieval of footballs.  He stated that Council owned part of the land  and therefore had an obligation to be involved.  He stated that a fence should have been provided which contained footballs to a better degree.
Mr Martin stated that Council had not erected the fence and were not responsible for the maintenance.  He stated that he would speak to the land owner regarding this matter to see if access could be provided to retrieve footballs.
In reply to Councillor McConaghy it was agreed that the TSM would further investigate the issue of dumping at Dundarave, Bushmills.

06/11:07
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Seeding Grant

The DM stated that First Steps, a new Parent/Toddler group that runs from St Patrick’s and St Bridget’s school in Ballycastle had applied for a seeding grant to aid them with the advertising and promotion of their group. She informed members that this was a voluntary group set up by some parents from Ballycastle and surrounding district and the Community Services Officer had been working with this group since they were formed in March.

After discussion,

Councillor McIlroy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That a Seeding Grant would be approved for First Steps Parent/Toddler group from St Patrick’s and St Brigid’s Primary School, Ballycastle.”

Celtic European Festival of the Sea 2006 (22nd May – 4th June 2006)
In reply to member’s queries regarding the release of funding for events for the Celtic European Festival of the Sea, it was agreed that clarification on the matter of funding for the community groups for the Celtic Festival of the Sea would be provided by the Development Manager.

Councillor M Black stated that the director of this event Mr Sean Scott had been interviewed recently on television.  She informed members that she was disappointed as he did not mention Ballycastle, Cushendall, Rathlin or Ballintoy in this report.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he had been approached by a gentleman who had offered a boat for display purposes during the festival.  He informed members that an officer had been in contact with him and had was to contact him again after measuring and checking facilities but that there was no further contact.  Councillor McConaghy stated that this was remiss of the Council and pointed out that Coleraine Council were now interested in the use of this boat.
Addendum to the Development Manager’s Report
Planning Policy Statement 14
The DM stated that Nilga had now prepared a draft response to PPS14 on behalf of all Councils, a copy of which was attached to the report.
She informed members that Council was now asked to comment upon or endorse the response in order that it may be considered at the next full meeting of Nilga on 26th May 2006 and submitted to DRD by the deadline of  9th June 2006.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he was disappointed with the response.  He informed members that it was not a strong enough in its wording and context.  He outlined for members some of the social and economic issues which should be included.
After discussion, it was agreed, subject to additional comments which would be provided by Cllr McDonnell, that Council would endorse the NILGA response to Planning Policy Statement 14.

In relation to the correspondence which had been previously received from Elevate chartered architecture regarding draft planning policy statement 14 it was agreed that Council would note that they were going to proceed with a judicial review but could not contribute to this process.

After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved,


“That the Development Manager’s report be adopted.”
06/11:08

INTERIM REPORT FOR THE TECHNICAL SERVICES MANAGER
The Interim Report for the Technical Service’s Manager, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Ballintoy District Community Development Association

The TSM stated that a letter had been received from Ballintoy and District Development Association requesting Council provide an electricity connection within Ballintoy Harbour which would facilitate the group’s activities during the forthcoming Celtic European Festival of the Sea.

He informed members that it should be noted with similar requests in the past, Council had given permission to the respective organisations to connect to existing supplies at their own cost and stipulated this work should be carried out by a properly qualified and insured electrician.
After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That Council provide an electricity connection within Ballintoy Harbour which would facilitate the group’s activities during the forthcoming Celtic European Festival of the Sea.”

Councillor Harding stated that she hoped that this would not set a dangerous precedent.

Handyman/Painter – 2 No. Posts

The TSM stated that as previously approved by Council, it was now intended to advertise the vacancies created by the retirements of Mr J Henry and Mr B Watson.

He informed members that both individuals were employed as painter/decorators within the Building Maintenance section of the Department. 

He pointed out that having reviewed the actual requirements of the posts, it was proposed these vacancies should be advertised as Handyman/Painters, which would offer a greater degree of flexibility as to how this resource could be utilised during their employment.
After discussion, it was agreed that two vacancies created by recent retirements would be advertised as handyman/painters.

Ballycastle Marina – Blue Flag 2006

The TSM stated that Ballycastle Marina had again retained Blue Flag Status.  He informed members that this was the seventh year in succession that the Marina had met the stringent criteria, representative of the highest standards of Environmental Management and pointed out that details of this was attached at appendix two of the report.
He stated that it should be noted that the announcement of this award was strictly embargoed until June 1st 2006.
After discussion, 

Councillor McMullan proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That Council take this document as read.”

Waste Management Task Force – Consultation Event for District Councils – Cookstown 27th April 2006

The TSM stated that during the Waste Management Task Force Consultation event held in Cookstown on 27th April, a proposal was made that the issues discussed be considered by the 26 District Councils to ensure the views of the sector be fully represented. 

He informed members that a report on the issues raised had been received and was attached under Appendix three of the report.

He asked that if any member wished to express a view this be forwarded to him by 8th June. He pointed out that he would ensure these were collated and forwarded to the Task Force by Friday 16th June 2006.
In reply to Councillor Harding, it was agreed that attendance at the North West Waste Management Group meeting on Wednesday 7th June would be an approved duty.

Cottage Wood, Development Group Planning Application

The TSM stated that Cushendall Development Group’s Architect had forwarded their plans/proposal for their element of the Cottage Wood.  He informed members that these were passed to Council’s Architect for comment and were now on display in the chamber for members to view and discuss.  
The TSM stated that if members were happy with the plans it was suggested that a meeting of the Cottage Working Group be convened quickly and that P Byrne be in attendance to present the plans to the Group.  He informed members that when all bodies were in agreement the planning application would be made in Council’s name.
After discussion, 
Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McShane,

“That this decision be delegated to the Cottage Working Group.”

Councillor McMullan emphasised that any decision reached would have to be unanimous.

This was agreed.

Millennium Park, Bushmills

The TSM stated that further to concerns raised by residents and Council members, the site had been visited by Officers from the Environmental Health Department, and the Recreation Department to ascertain the levels of threat imposed on Council lands as a direct result of a neighbouring development.

He informed members that as a direct result of their findings, namely the destruction of the existing boundary fence between Council property and the development, as a result of what would appear to be a landslide, the Environmental Health Department had requested the intervention of the Health & Safety Executive to ensure that all work practices on site were compliant with current legislation.  

He stated that in relation to the destruction of the existing boundary fence, Council had received correspondence, as attached under appendix 4 of the report, indicating that the developer would make good all damage caused to Council property.  He pointed out however, that due to the potential for further damage the Council solicitor had been asked for an opinion which would be brought back at a future date.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the TSM stated that the contractor on site did not feel that the insurance was enough in this matter due to the unstable ground, he informed members that the contractor intended to speak to Seaport Investments.

After discussion,

Councillor McMullan proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That the Engineers report was a cost that should be borne by the developer involved.”
The TSM stated that he would look into two aspects of this fully, firstly immediate protection and secondly long term protection of Council’s interests.

After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That the Interim Report for the Technical Service’s Manager be adopted.”
In reply to Councillor Harding, the TSM stated that he would be discussing the issue of the Church of Ireland, toilets and pedestrian walkway in his next report.
06/11:09
INTERIM REPORT FOR THE DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE
The Interim Report for the Director of Administration and Finance, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Disposal of IT Equipment (Policy)
The DFA stated that Council were currently disposing of old/redundant IT Equipment.
She informed members that most of these machines were fairly old and redundant in Council terms since they were no longer compatible with Councils network.  She stated that it was therefore proposed that these machines be; offered to Community Groups/Charities on a first come first serve basis, offered to Staff/Councillors, disposed of through a reputable firm, for recycling.

The DFA informed members that the recycling service would cost approximately £756.37.
After discussion it was agreed that disposal of IT Equipment would be carried out on the following basis;

· Offered to Community Groups/Charities on a first come first serve basis

· Offered to Staff/Councillors

· Disposal through a reputable firm, for recycling

Sea Treks

The DFA stated that a meeting was held with Mr A Parke of Sea Treks, the TSM, Chairman and DFA on Tuesday 9th May.  She stated that it was agreed that Sea Treks original request would be brought back to Council, for approval, and for next year, a public notice would be placed in the local press inviting all interested parties to tender for the facility. She informed members that it was also agreed that a rental value for the premises be obtained from the local agents.  She pointed out that Sea Treks had requested use of the facility from 1st June to 30th September inclusive.
The DFA stated that the facility had been valued at £250 per month plus rates.

After discussion, it was agreed that Sea Treks would be permitted use of the old Rathlin Ferry Ticket Office from 1st June – 30th September inclusive and that for next year a public notice would be placed in the local press inviting tenders for the facility.

Land at Station Road Ballycastle

The DFA stated that a letter had been received from James McCaughan, Ballycastle requesting Council to consider disposing of land at Station Road Ballycastle to increase the parking space available to Royal Mail staff for the safe parking of Royal Mail vans. 
After discussion, it was agreed that the DFA would obtain an indication of value for the land at Station Road, Ballycastle and that this information would be brought back to the next Council meeting.

Cushendall Sailing & Boating Club

The DFA stated that a letter had been received from Cushendall Sailing & Boating Club enquiring about the purchase of land to the front of the Club House.  She informed members that the Club currently run a number of training schemes for adults and young persons and the ownership of this piece of land would allow day time “on land” training to take place.
She stated that Council should be aware there was currently a tender process ongoing regarding the possibility of a Marina at Waterford, and this land may form part of the overall project. 
After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That Council would retain the land to the front of the Club House at Cushendall Sailing and Boating Club.”
Moyle Twinning Association

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,



“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Councillors Blaney, M Black, Graham, Hartin, Harding, McCambridge, McConaghy, McShane and McIlroy left the meeting at this point.

The DFA explained the current situation with the Moyle Twinning Association following a meeting on Tuesday 16 May 2006 to discuss the proposed way forward regarding funding.  
She informed members that during the meeting representatives assured Council of their commitment to the future of the Association and fund raising.  She stated that various steps were now being taken to introduce more stringent internal control in policies and procedures.  
The Clerk outlined for members assurances which had been set in place and stated that he had discussed this matter with the Local Government Auditor.  He informed members that Council were being asked to release funding which had already been set aside for the current year.
After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McDonnell and resolved,

“That Council release funds set aside for the Moyle Twinning Association subject to safeguards being put in place in terms of a list of committee members being made available and a commitment to furthering Twinning being made.”
The meeting continued out of committee.

After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That the Interim Report for the Director of Administration and Finance Administration and Finance Officer be adopted.”
Councillors Blaney, M Black, Graham, Hartin, Harding, McCambridge, McConaghy McShane and McIlroy returned to the meeting at this point.

Councillor McIlroy stated that he felt that he could not represent Council when he was not present in the Council chamber.
The Clerk explained that this was for legal reasons and for his own protection.

Councillor M Black requested that item 13 on the Agenda be taken next.

In reply Councillor McMullan stated that he would allow this item to be taken after item number 11.
06/11:10
draft sub regional transport plan 2015
The Clerk stated that this had been mentioned in the past and informed members that the Executive summary and technical supplement had been circulated for member’s information.

He stated that any comments on this should be forwarded to him by 23rd June 2006.

This was agreed.
06/11:11
moyle twinning association, representatives to meet with Council

(Requested by Councillor Blaney)
It was agreed that this item had been dealt with earlier in the meeting.
06/11:13
cushendun play park – to ask council to agree to fund this park in principle at 100% if cushendun development group are not successful in obtaining funding

(requested by Councillor O Black)

Councillor O Black stated that she was requesting that Council consider funding this project 100%.  She informed members that 50% funding had already been set aside in the rates estimates and that currently Cushendun Development Group were trying to source funding for the remaining 50%.  She stated that the group would know if they had been successful in this bid by November/December of this year and asked that if they were not that Council agree to provide the remaining 50% in the rates estimates for the next financial year.
Councillor McCambridge stated that she supported these remarks and pointed out that the existing play area at Shane’s Park did not meet the size criteria of a play park and also that the equipment would not be replaced there once redundant.

The TSM confirmed that following a report from ROSPA, Shane’s Park could not be considered for a Play Park due to its size and relation to the road.

Councillor McDonnell stated that he loathed the suggestion that the swings at Shane’s Park be removed.  He stated that the site there was ideal and that the ROSPA report was not mandatory.  He informed members that he would support this request for funding on the basis that it did not affect the play area at Shane’s Park.
Councillor McKeegan asked if this existing play area could be upgraded to current safety standards.

In reply, the TSM stated that there was not enough land.  He informed members that he could request a second opinion from ROSPA on the provision of additional equipment.
Councillor O Black stated that there had never been any suggestion of the swings at Shane’s Park being taken away.
She informed members that in relation to funding they had attempted to gain this from several sources including the National Lottery and Children in Need.  She stated that these attempts had been unsuccessful.  She informed members that there had never been a problem with vandalism in the area and suggested that it should therefore be eligible to be considered for 100% funding.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the TSM stated that 100% funding would equate to £100,000 and stated that Middlepark in Cushendall had received this along with Ballycastle.
In reply to Councillor McIlroy’s statement that this seemed to be a large amount of money for a play park, the TSM informed members that this was due to the cost of equipment, content, specifications and included supply, installation and maintenance.
Councillor McCambridge requested permission for Mrs Morgan, a member of the gallery, to speak on this issue.

Councillor McMullan agreed to allow Mrs Morgan to address Council.

Mrs Morgan, from the Cushendun Community Association, stated that this project would not interfere with Shane’s Park in any way.  She informed members that Cushendun had no playground at present and requested that Council consider allowing funds to be set aside for this purpose if the group were unsuccessful in their current funding bid.  She agreed with Councillor McIlroy and stated that she felt that this could be achieved for around £75,000.
In reply, the TSM stated that to provide the necessary standard of equipment and installation would cost £100,000 as stated.

Councillor McMullan permitted a resident from Shane’s Park present in the gallery to address Council.
She stated that the play area situated at Shane’s Park had been a safe area for the children in the area to play.  She informed members that residents could look out of their windows to see their children playing.  She stated however that the residents had no objection to the proposed new play park.
After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black,

“That Council would include £50,000 in the rates estimates for next year for Cushendun Play area if they failed to secure funding before this time.”

Councillor Graham stated that this would be two play areas in Cushendun.
Councillor McIlroy agreed and stated that the play area in existence should be updated.

The TSM stated that this was not possible but a reduced number of items could be considered.  He stated that this could be discussed with the community group.

On a vote being taken, there were ten votes in favour of and three against the proposal which was carried. 
06/11:12 
Notice of motion regarding affordable housing plans

(Requested by Councillor O Black)
After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Harding,

“That this Council calls for a meeting with senior officials of the Housing Executive, the Department of Social Development and Planning Service to:
1) Ask for details of social housing new-build for our district (Housing Association and Housing Executive);
2) Request a briefing from the Department as to what measures will be taken by government to provide, and address all aspects of, affordable housing; and
3) Establish from Planning Service how recent policy statements will achieve affordable and social housing within our district.”
Councillor O Black stated that it was becoming more apparent that houses in Moyle were too expensive for first time buyers.  She stated that young people were having to move out of areas where they were brought up.
Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

Councillor McConaghy supported these comments.  He stated that no young person could afford house prices in the area.

Councillor McMullan stated that he supported this but stated that the word affordable should be replaced with Social.
Councillor McShane stated that she supported the motion.  She informed members that over the next five years there were plans to build only sixty-five houses in the whole district.  She stated that there was an absolute necessity in the draft northern area plan to zone out areas for social housing.  She also stated that policies were being looked at to propose the building of twenty-five plus houses in developments to be made available for social renting.  She stated that she had been talking to the NIHE regarding this problem but that it was too soon to see any developments at this stage due to the draft northern area plan.
In reply to Councillor McMullan, Councillor O Black stated that she wanted housing which was both affordable and social.  She stated that builders should be providing smaller houses instead of large unaffordable units.
Councillor McMullan stated that social housing was not the same as affordable housing.  He informed members that land zoned for social housing was utilised by Housing Associations to build on.
After discussion, it was agreed that Councillor O Black’s motion as outlined on the notice circulated regarding affordable and social housing plans for the district of Moyle would be agreed.

06/11:14
council to draw up a lease agreem ent for the play park at the beach, cushendall.

(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor McKeegan returned to the meeting


Councillor McMullan requested that Council draw up a lease agreement for the play park at the beach, Cushendall.  He informed members that this was a standard thing to do.


In reply to Councillor Harding, Councillor McMullan stated that this would be with the Friends Group.


After discussion, it was agreed that Council would draw up a lease agreement for the play park at the beach, Cushendall.
06/11:15
when do councillors apologise

(Requested by Councillor Newcombe)


This item was withdrawn.
06/11:16
ulster scots signs in the bushmills area

(Requested by Councillor Hartin)


It was agreed that this item had been dealt with earlier in the meeting.
06/11:17
THE NORTH WEST

(Requested by Councillor McShane)

Councillor McShane stated that this issue had been touched upon earlier in the meeting.  She stated that she wished to highlight the lack of accommodation in the area for tourists/visitors but also stated that there was a lack of promotion for this area during the North West on the Council website.

She requested that this event be promoted more fully next year on the Council website.

Councillor McIlroy stated that business people of Bushmills had seen a lack of motorcyclists this year and that there had been a certain amount of harassment of these individuals by the PSNI.

Councillor McMullan stated that this was a matter for the DPP.


Councillor Harding stated that the behaviour of some of these individuals had not been acceptable and stated that she had witnessed 70mph wheelies at the Quay Road, Ballycastle.  She stated that this was dangerous.

Councillor McMullan stated that this behaviour could not be applied to all.


Councillor McConaghy left the meeting at this point.

06/11:18
Conferences and courses etc


Royal Town Planning Institute (Irish Branch – Northern Section), PPS14 sustainable development in the countryside information session.  To be held at the Clarion Hotel, Belfast Road, Carrickfergus on 25th May 2006.

There were no nominations for this conference.


Chartered Institute of Housing in Northern Ireland, Sheltered Housing Conference: Is there a future for Sheltered Housing? To be held at the Dunadry Hotel on 27th June 2006.

After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,



Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,



“That Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend the Chartered Institute of Housing in Northern Ireland, Sheltered Housing Conference.”

Integrated Coastal Zone Management (ICZM) Expert Surgery.  To examine Coastal Development.  North Coast (Antrim to Donegal).

After discussion,

Councillor McShane proposed


Councillor McMullan


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge


Councillor McMullan proposed


Councillor Newcombe


Councillor McShane


Councillor McShane proposed


Councillor Blaney


Seconded by Councillor M Black


Councillor Blaney proposed


Councillor McIlroy


Seconded by Councillor Harding


To attend the Integrated Coastal Zone Management (ICZM) Expert Surgery.


This was agreed.
06/11:19
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

There were no Notices of Applications Under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.
06/11:20
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS


After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,

“That the Agreement between Glassdon and North West Region Waste Management Group be signed and sealed.”
06/11:21
Correspondence
Letter dated 2nd May 2006 from Animal Aid seeking support for their policy opposing the ruddy duck slaughter
After discussion, it was agreed to support the policy opposing the ruddy duck slaughter.

Letter dated 8th May 2006 from Miss Anne Moorehead regarding legislation for Dangerous Dogs and in particular fighting dogs.

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would support the letter dated 8th May 2006 from Miss Anne Moorehead regarding legislation for Dangerous Dogs and in particular fighting dogs.

Letter dated 27th April 2006 from The Belfast Telegraph seeking support for their motion to abolish 50% remission for serious sex offenders and asking Council to bring a similar motion of their own.  Permission is also sought for the enclosed petition to be placed at Council offices.
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would agree to support the Belfast Telegraph’s motion to abolish 50% remission for serious sex offenders and that Council would bring a similar motion of their own.  It was also agreed that permission would be granted for their petition to be placed at Council offices.

The meeting concluded at 10:50pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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